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BRIEFING ON BENIN FOR THE HUMAN RIGHTS COMMITTEE, COUNTRY REPORT TASK FORCE, 
113rd session (Mar/Apr 2015)
From Dr Sharon Owen, Research and Information Coordinator, Global Initiative, sharon@endcorporalpunishment.org 
1 Benin’s report to the Human Rights Committee
1.1 The second report to the Human Rights Committee makes no reference to corporal punishment of children.
2 The legality of corporal punishment of children in Benin
2.1 In January 2015, Benin adopted a new Children’s Code. In its draft form, seen by the Global Initiative in 2011 and reportedly unchanged in 2013, the Code included explicit prohibition of all corporal punishment of children in all settings, including the home. However, efforts to obtain the full text of the Code as enacted have to date been unsuccessful and it is therefore not possible to confirm or otherwise reports that corporal punishment has been prohibited.
2.2 The legal situation prior to the enactment of the new Children’s Code was that corporal punishment was lawful in the home, alternative care settings and day care. In schools, ministerial circulars advised against corporal punishment but there was no prohibition in law. In the penal system, there was no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in penal institutions; it is unlawful as a sentence for crime.

2.3 We hope the Human Rights Committee will seek clarity from the Government of Benin as to the detail of any provisions in the new Children’s Code relevant to prohibition of corporal punishment.

3 Recommendations by human right treaty monitoring bodies and during the UPR
3.1 CRC: The Committee on the Rights of the Child has twice recommended prohibition and elimination of corporal punishment in Benin – in its concluding observations on the initial report in 1999
 and on the second report in 2006.

3.2 UPR: At the second Universal Periodic Review of Benin in 2012, the Government accepted a number of recommendations to explicitly prohibit corporal punishment of children in all settings.
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This briefing describes the legality of corporal punishment of children in the Benin, and the possibility that recent law reform has achieved prohibition. In light of the obligation under international human rights law to prohibit all corporal punishment of children, the recommendations of the UN Secretary General’s Study on Violence against Children, the recommendations to Benin by the Committee on the Rights of the Child, the Committee Against Torture and during the Universal Periodic Review (which the Government accepted) and the enactment of the new Children’s Code, we hope the Human Rights Committee will:


raise the issue of corporal punishment of children in its List of Issues for Benin, asking whether the new Children’s Code includes prohibition of corporal punishment and, if so, for details of the relevant text, and


in the concluding observations on the second state party report, recommend that legislation prohibiting all corporal punishment in all settings is enacted and implemented as a matter of priority.
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